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Overview
The Scottish Human Rights Commission promotes and protects the human rights of everyone in Scotland. We are working to increase awareness, recognition and respect for human rights, and make them more relevant and easier to apply in everyday life. The Commission is dedicated to helping everyone understand their rights and the shared responsibilities we all have to each other and to our community. 

Our recruitment is open and fair and is strictly on the basis of merit. 

Our recruitment policy and procedures meet all other Scottish Human Rights Commission standards and policies.

How we recruit

Recruitment to the Scottish Human Rights Commission is on the basis of merit, is fair and is through open competition.
We recruit as and when vacancies arise. We advertise opportunities to work for us on our website http://www.scottishhumanrights.com//about/opportunities 
The recruitment process

Vacancies will be openly advertised on our website. Application is by submission of a standard application form. Applications will be short listed against the criteria in the job description and in the person specifications. If short listed, candidates will be invited to attend a panel interview. These methods will determine how candidates match the competencies, skills and experience needed for the job – these are the only factors that will be taken into account when making short listing, interview and appointment decisions. 
The position will be offered to the candidate who, on merit, best meets the specifications of the job.


Equality and Diversity
We are committed to equality of opportunity, to following practices, and to providing a service which is free from unfair and unlawful discrimination.  We ensure that no applicant or member of staff is subject to less favourable treatment on the grounds of race, sex, disability, sexual orientation, religion and belief, age, gender reassignment and pregnancy or maternity or is disadvantaged on any basis which cannot be shown to be relevant to performance.
The Scottish Human Rights Commission actively promotes equality of opportunity for all with the right mix of talent, skills and potential, and welcomes applications from a wide range of candidates. The selection of candidates will only be based on skills, qualifications and experience relevant to the position. 

Disclosure and Pre-appointment Checks
The successful candidate for a post will be asked to apply for Baseline Security Clearance and a Basic Level Disclosure Scotland Certificate and/ or a country equivalent if the candidate has lived in another country in the past three years. 
We will undertake pre-appointment checks of references, ID and any education certificates listed in the application form. Confirmation of employment will be subject to these checks being completed satisfactorily. The Commission will facilitate and cover the cost of the checks and certificates. 

Exceptions to this policy – short term 

Occasionally the Commission will be required to fill a short term immediately vacant post and in such circumstances the Commission may consider the use of a recruitment firm or a temporary agency placement. Applying this exemption is authorised by the Chair of the Commission. 
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